
 

The Portrane Road Enhancement Project will commence 

at the junction of Carr’s Mill Estate. The kerbs at this 

junction will be tightened to slow traffic and shorten the 

distance pedestrians must walk to cross the road. A 

raised table across the mouth of this junction will be 

provided to prioritise pedestrian movements.  



 

The existing narrow footpath on the northern side of 

Portrane Road will be widened to provide a safe path for 

pedestrians to walk along, especially children walking to St 

Patrick’s National School. The kerbs at the junction with 

The Priory Estate will be tightened to slow traffic and 

shorten the distance pedestrians must walk to cross the 

road. A raised table across the mouth of this junction will 

be provided to prioritise pedestrian movements.  

 

The Priory Estate 



 

A new raised table will be provided in front of St Patrick’s National School to calm 

traffic and emphasise the slow speed environment in front of the school. A new 

pedestrian crossing with traffic lights will be provided so that pedestrians have a safe 

place to cross the road. The existing narrow bus stop lay-by in front of the school will 

be widened so that buses can pull in fully and allow following traffic to pass safely. 

 



 

The project will conclude near Martins Lane. The existing narrow footpath 

on the northern side of Portrane Road will be widened and a new raised table 

and pedestrian crossing with traffic lights will be provided close to Martins 

Lane. A short section of new footpath will be provided on the southern side 

of the road to connect the new pedestrian crossing to Martins Lane. This will 

facilitate pedestrians walking to the playing pitches at Ballymastone.  

Martins Lane 


